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ITEM 4.  CHANGES IN REGISTRANT'S CERTIFYING ACCOUNTANT. 
 
 
         KPMG LLP was previously the principal independent accounting firm for 
Reinsurance Group of America, Incorporated (the "Company"). Effective March 30, 
2000, that firm's appointment as principal independent accounting firm was 
terminated and the client-auditor relationship between the Company and KPMG LLP 
will cease upon completion of the separate company audits of the financial 
statements of the Company's subsidiaries as of and for the year ended December 
31, 1999, and the issuance of their reports thereon. Deloitte & Touche LLP will 
now serve as the Company's principal independent accounting firm. On January 6, 
2000, Metropolitan Life Insurance Company ("MetLife") became the beneficial 
owner of approximately 58% of the outstanding shares of the Company. The 
replacement of KPMG LLP by Deloitte & Touche LLP as principal independent 
accounting firm to the Company is intended to allow the Company and MetLife to 
benefit from efficiencies resulting from the use of Deloitte & Touche LLP as 
principal independent accounting firm to both the Company and MetLife. 
 
         The audit reports of KPMG LLP on the consolidated financial statements 
of the Company as of and for the years ended December 31, 1999 and 1998 did not 
contain any adverse opinion or a disclaimer of opinion, nor were they qualified 
or modified as to uncertainty, audit scope, or accounting principles. 
 
         The decision to change accounting firms was approved by the Company's 
Audit Committee, which authorized the Company's management to negotiate the 
engagement of Deloitte & Touche LLP to perform the examination of the Company's 
financial statements for fiscal year 2000. 
 
         In connection with the audits of the two fiscal years ended December 
31, 1999, and the subsequent interim period through March 30, 2000, there were 
no disagreements with KPMG LLP on any matter of accounting principles or 
practices, financial statement disclosure, or auditing scope or procedures, 
which disagreements if not resolved to the satisfaction of KPMG LLP would have 
caused KPMG LLP to make reference in connection with their opinion to the 
subject matter of the disagreement. 
 
         On March 30, 2000, the Company requested that KPMG LLP furnish it with 
a letter addressed to the Securities and Exchange Commission stating whether or 
not KPMG LLP agrees with the statements in this Item 4. A copy of such letter 
dated April 6, 2000, is filed as Exhibit 16.1 to this Form 8-K. 
 
 
ITEM 5.  OTHER EVENTS. 
 
 
         On April 3, 2000, the Company announced that it had reached an 
agreement with Ohio National Financial Services Inc., whereby Ohio National will 
purchase the Company's interest in several Chilean operations. A copy of the 
press release issued by the Company relating to the sale of the Chilean 
operations is filed as Exhibit 99.1 and incorporated herein by reference. 
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ITEM 7.  EXHIBITS. 
 
 
         (c)  The following exhibits are filed as part of this report on Form 
8-K. 
 
              Exhibit 16.1 Letter from KPMG LLP pursuant to Item 304 of 
Regulation S-K. 
 
              Exhibit 99.1 Press Release issued by Reinsurance Group of America, 
Incorporated dated April 3, 2000, announcing an agreement with Ohio National 
Financial Services Inc., whereby Ohio National will purchase the Company's 
interest in several Chilean operations. 
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                                   SIGNATURES 
 
              Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act, the 
Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized. 
 
Date:  April 6, 2000                   REINSURANCE GROUP OF AMERICA, 
                                           INCORPORATED 
 
                                           By:  /s/ Jack B. Lay 
                                           Name:  Jack B. Lay 
                                           Title: Executive Vice President 
                                                  and Chief Financial Officer 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 16.1 
 
 
 
                   [KPMG LLP - St. Louis, Missouri Letterhead] 
 
 
April 6, 2000 
 
 
 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
Washington, D.C.  20549 
 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
We were previously principal independent accountants for Reinsurance Group of 
America, Incorporated (RGA) and, under the date of January 25, 2000, we reported 
on the consolidated financial statements of RGA and subsidiaries as of and for 
the years ended December 31, 1999 and 1998. On March 30, 2000, we were notified 
that RGA engaged Deloitte & Touche LLP as its principal independent accountant 
for the year ending December 31, 2000 and that the auditor-client relationship 
with KPMG LLP will cease upon completion of the separate company audits of the 
financial statements of RGA's subsidiaries as of and for the year ended December 
31, 1999 and the issuance of our reports thereon. 
 
We have read RGA's statements included under Item 4 of its Form 8-K dated April 
6, 2000 and we agree with such statements, except that we are not in a position 
to agree or disagree with RGA's stated reason for changing principal independent 
accountants nor with RGA's statement that the change was approved by RGA's Audit 
Committee. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
/S/ KPMG 
 
KPMG LLP 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.1 
 
 
 
[Reinsurance Group of America letterhead] 
 
 
St. Louis--April 3, 2000 
 
ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
REINSURANCE GROUP OF AMERICA SELLS CHILEAN OPERATIONS TO OHIO NATIONAL FINANCIAL 
SERVICES 
 
Reinsurance Group of America, Incorporated (NYSE: RGA) announced today that it 
reached an agreement with Ohio National Financial Services Inc., whereby Ohio 
National will purchase RGA's interest in several Chilean operations including: 
RGA Sudamerica, S.A., RGA Reinsurance Company Chile, S.A. and Bhif America 
Seguros de Vida, S.A. Ohio National will also purchase the remaining share of 
Bhif America Seguros de Vida, S.A. from Chilean investors. 
 
The sellers were advised by Credit Suisse First Boston on these transactions. 
 
For more information please contact: 
 
Jack B. Lay 
Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
Tel: (636) 736-7439 
E-mail: jlay@rgare.com 


